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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, MARCH 8, 2011 IN THE BACK OF THE BOARD ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m. by Chairman Richard Batchelder.

Members Present:
Richard Batchelder, Mary Lou Weitzel, Ray Breederland, Craig Cowper, Paul Viar and Brent Freeman
Member Absent:
 Mary Beth Zinn
Also Present:


Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Breederland, supported by Cowper, to approve the minutes of the February 8, 2011 meeting as submitted.

Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR
There was no discussion held under this item.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Ms. Vaglica gave an update on each project of the Sidewalk Priority List outlined in the memo from Glenn Wynn dated February 2, 2011.  
1. North side of 21 Mile Road west of Hayes – 
· There are three gaps shown on the aerial
· One has already been designed under last year’s budget
· Hasn’t been built yet because Ted Schoenherr is in negotiations regarding a sanitary sewer at this site.  

2. 11320 21 Mile Road (south side of 21 Mile Road, west of the M-53 Freeway) –
· Topography is complete
· DPW has stated the homeowner is not in agreement with the easement
· Mr. Batchelder has placed a call into Mr. Huth regarding this and has not heard back from him 
3. 7501 & 7522 22 Mile Road (west of Post Office) – 
· Topography is complete 
· Ms. Vaglica will submit a drawing to the DPW   

4. 55100 Shelby Road – 
· Needs topography 

· Engineers are on schedule for a survey
5.  14911 24 Mile Road – 
· Previously designed by AEW
· Easement is signed 

· Permits need to be obtained
6.  7271 25 Mile – 
· Two parcels previously designed by AEW
· No response on the easements 
· Permits need to be obtained 
7.  45440 Dequindre – 
· Within the road right-of-way so no easement needed
· Permits need to be obtained
· Fence at the south walk over Plum Brook Drain at West Utica Rd.

8.  52935 & 52871 Mound Road –
· Topography is complete but drawings need to be done
· Sidewalks would probably be within the road right-of-way and if so, no easements will need to be obtained
9.  Southeast corner of 26 Mile Road and Van Dyke – 
· Needs topography 
· Within the road right-of-way so no easement needed

· Permits need to be obtained
10.  3600 24 Mile Road (south side of 24 Mile Road east of Seven Oaks Drive) –   

· Needs topography  
· Sketch needed
11.  6401 & 6433 25 Mile Road – 
· Needs topography 
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

Mr. Wynn was absent from the meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

Revision of Sidewalk Ordinance –

Mr. Batchelder has spoken briefly with Mr. Wynn regarding revising the Sidewalk Ordinance.  He is not sure it needs revising as much as enforcement.  He believes that surveys have been done in the past by our DPW and possibly past engineering companies flagging problems along the miles of Township sidewalks.  To his knowledge, nothing has ever been done.  He is suggesting a sub-committee in which Mr. Wynn has agreed to be a member with his knowledge and expertise.  This committee would not necessarily revamp the ordinance but possibly reevaluate and recommend to the Township Board enforcement procedures.  

Mr. Cowper stated he would agree to participate with Mr. Wynn on the Sidewalk Sub-Committee.  

Mr. Viar commented that he wonders how strong of enforcement you can put on people and expect them to spend money during this economy.

Ms. Weitzel questioned if there are parameters showing how to prioritize sidewalk problems and what issues would be flagged and what wouldn’t.  

Mr. Viar suggested that we let the sub-committee review the ordinance and we can go from there.

Reminder for “Shelby Township Clean Up Day” – April 30, 2011 –

Mr. Batchelder is reminding everyone of Clean Up Day and that the committee’s area is 25 Mile Road from Shelby to Dequindre Road.  He is going to approach high school seniors from the parochial school where he has been substitute teaching regarding putting in some community service hours during Clean Up Day.   

OLD BUSINESS
21 Mile Road Easement -

This was discussed earlier under the engineers report.

Community Grants – Nancy Bates Plan 

Ms. Weitzel mentioned she spoke with Nancy Bates regarding the possibility of obtaining grants from the Shelby Community Foundation for the Sidewalk Committee.  Ms. Bates had stated that the application deadline was February 22nd and it was for a very small amount of money. 

CORRESPONDENCE

There was no discussion held on this item.  

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION by Weitzel, supported by Freeman, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 5:39 p.m.
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Richard Batchelder, Chairman
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